Town Board Meeting March 14, 2016 5:30 P.M. Bradley Town Hall

Chairperson Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Supervisors Robert Eisenman, Bill Jelinek and Joan Hilgendorf were present.

Public Comment: Harry Gladwin thanked the road crew for their prompt response to sanding Cottage Road.

The Treasurer's report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund - \$108,251.72 Equipment Fund - \$157,643.32; General Savings Account - \$247,883.60; Checking Account - \$231,038.40; Cemetery Fund - \$117,887.32; Playground Fund - \$14,747.59; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - \$12,343.97.

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the minutes from the February 8, 2016 board meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the vouchers #3538 through #3569. Motion passed 4-0.

Approval was made for the Clerk to become a notary

M/M Koth/Jelinek to move up #14 on the agenda the recommendation to Lincoln County to open Highway L to ATV and UTV traffic.

M/M Koth/Hilgendorf to write a letter to Lincoln County Highway Dept. requesting the Lincoln County portion of Highway L be open to ATV and UTV traffic. Motion passed 4-0.

Proposal request to the Tomahawk Leader for the maintenance of the parks this summer.

Plan Commission had nothing as they did not have a meeting last month. Next Plan Commission meeting is scheduled for March 28th at 6:30pm.

Brian Gruhlke went over the road report and stated blacktopping and pulverizing proposals are now out and will be opened at the April 6th meeting. Crack filling proposals with go out on April 4th. MSHA class will be held on March 25th. The request to purchase a sweeper is on hold until more data can be collected on the cost.

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to open Oak Lane to ATV and UTV traffic. Motion passed 4-0

Will look at getting recommendations on changing or replacing the furnace at the Bradley Town hall.

Spring clean-up at the cemetery is going on, all decorations need to be removed by April 4th and decorations can be put back out after April 17th.

Will look at getting the carpet cleaned in the town hall after the April 5th election.

As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:18p.m.

Kari Kiser-Clerk Town of Bradley